
 
 
 
 
 

Response to Comments – September 30, 2011 
 

Basin Plan Amendment - Pesticide Prohibition & Exemption Criteria 
 

(Comment deadline 5 p.m., May 13, 2011) 
 

Tahoe Keys Property Owners Association – Letter 2 
http://www.waterboards.ca.gov/lahontan/water_issues/programs/basin_plan/comments051311/tk2.pdf 



Comments Response 
 

 

TKPOA 2 R1: While not requiring a response, we are responding to 
this to affirm that the data gathered in these projects is the type of 
information needed to inform an environmental document analyzing 
alternatives for control of aquatic invasive species in the Tahoe Keys. 



Comments Response 
 

 

TKPOA 2 R2: If pesticides should be implemented, the proposed 
language in Chapter 4 of the Basin Plan under the section titled 
“Exemption Criteria for Aquatic Pesticide Use” requires that 
proponents have adequately researched if there are methods other 
than pesticides that may be effective, and if using pesticides would be 
worse than continued existence of the infestation. 

TKPOA 2 R3: Any description of economic feasibility or infeasibility 
should be included in answering criterion no.1 in Chapter 4, in the 
section titled “Exemption Criteria for Controlling Aquatic Invasive 
Species (AIS) and Other Harmful Species.” To satisfy said criterion  
no. 1, the project proponent must justify why non-chemical methods 
are not feasible. Please see the change in criterion no. 1 in Chapter 4 
of the Basin Plan under the section titled “Exemption Criteria for 
Controlling Aquatic Invasive Species (AIS) and Other Harmful 
Species,”  which now references the CEQA code section 15364, the 
definition of "feasible." Note that an herbicide project will require a 
(possibly extensive) environmental document, the cost of which 
should be factored into the cost comparison of control methods, as 
should the costs of conducting a monitoring and mitigation plan. The 
Water Board, at the May Board meeting directed that the Amendment 
not preclude the use of aquatic pesticides in Lake Tahoe, rather that 
discretion to approve such projects remain with the Board. Advances 
in herbicide design and technology, originated outside of Lake Tahoe, 
will not be prevented by the Amendment. 


